Dear Pastor and Friend,

As with everyone else, these have been some strange times. Even though we are unable to meet and have
church we are still managing to stay really busy. I thought I would share with you my personal schedule during
our lockdown here in South Africa. Of course, this does not include all of my activity, just that which is
scheduled. As you can imagine there are many other unexpected things that pop-up, but this my basic routine.

Monday - 9-10am collecting, editing and posting sermons from other pastors on our team for
XhosaResources. 11am-12pm, small group Bible study at members house in Soweto. Two young men, Mxolisi
Dama and Likhaya Mabomba, and then myself all teach a lesson. Each of the guys takes 15 minutes and I take
a half hour. Each family visited receives a 2kg bad of rice (which is what allows us the opportunity to visit
them). I then take the second half of the day off to spend with with family.

May 2020 Tuesday - From 8:30-11am I'm at the office to meet with guys and sermon prep for Thursday night. 11am-
= Ipm small group Bible study at two different members houses in Soweto. 2-5pm more sermon prep.

Wednesday - Record podcast 8-9am. 11am-1pm small group Bible study at two different members houses in
Soweto. 2-4pm passing our rice to the community from house to house with invitations to our churches and to
listen to XhosaResources podcast.

Thursday - From 8:30-11am, Office to meet with guys and sermon prep for Sunday. 11am-1pm small group
Bible study at two different members houses in Soweto. 5:30-7pm Bible study with Camp Rhino staff which is
broadcast to our office in Zwide where others have access to listen and participate.

Friday - 8:30-11am I'm at the office to meet with guys and sermon prep for Sunday. 11am-1pm small group
Bible study at two different members houses in Soweto.

Saturday - 8-9am record podcast. 9-11am passing our rice to the community from house to house with
invitations to our churches and to listen to XhosaResources podcast. 11am-12pm Small group Bible study at
members house in Joe Slovo (hopefully we will be starting a new work in this area after lockdown). I then take
the second half of the day off to spend with with family.

Sunday - 10-11am Bible study in Soweto with youth which is broadcast to our office in Zwide where others
have access to listen and participate. 4-6pm watch online services from the US with my family.

As you can see, I am bless to still be able to work and minister during lockdown, teaching and preaching
anywhere from 10-12 times a week. This has been/is an incredible time for Likhaya and Mxolisi to get tons of
practice teaching and ministering as well. We have been able to share the gospel with several witchdoctors and
many ancestor worshipers. Please pray the Lord uses this time to open their eyes to Salvation.

June 1st we move to stage three lockdown here in Port Elizabeth, SA. Things are supposed to loosen up a little
more. I'm not exactly sure what that means, but we do not plan to let up on sharing His message. We are fully
expecting this time to be used for the expansion of the Gospel and growth of Jesus' Church. Please pray for our
leadership here in South Africa, that they would have wisdom to guide during this time.

One last prayer request; My mentor and dear friend, Austin Gardner, is currently in ICU and intubated because
of the Covid19 virus. He has been there for almost a week now. Not only him, but I have many other friends
who are currently suffering with the virus. Please pray for a fully recovery for all of them, and for peace for
their family members.

Thanks again for all that you do for my family and the ministry here in South Africa.

Thanks,

Jeremy and Rebekah Hall




